

National Postal Mail Handlers Union-Local 305

4907 Fitzhugh Avenue, Suite 100 Richmond, VA 23230-3533

Felandria A. Jackson, President

Leslie Hamlett, Treasurer

Calvin Vines

Dwight Burnside
Recording Secretary

Cynthia Brown

Mike Perry

Lamar Grigsby
Washington, DC

Cichard Maso *Fireinia* Nathan Fields

OFFICIAL MINUTES

National Postal Handlers Union – Local 305 4907 Fitzhugh Avenue, Suite 100 Richmond, Virginia 23230-3533

JANUARY 25, 2018

In Attendance:

Felandria Jackson – Local President
Calvin Vines – Vice President
Leslie Hamlett – Treasurer
Dwight Burnside – Recording Secretary
Nathan Fields – WVSEBM
Mike Perry – MDSEBM
Lamar Grigsby – DCSEBM
Richard Mason – VASEBM
Cynthia Brown – NCSEBM

The Executive Board of Local 305 met at 9:00 AM to prepare for a meeting with the VEBA Trust Fund Trusties to discuss the proposed VEBA Resolution as previously discussed in the December 27, 2017 Official Minutes.

At 10:00 AM the Board met with the Trusties for the VEBA Trust Fund. The Trusties briefly shared with the Board some background history of the fund. Explaining that Trusties were assigned and charged with protecting the funds and helping them to grow. While allowing the Union (Local 305) to provide benefit plans for its membership.

The Board discussed with the Trusties their reason for the proposed resolution, to include suggestions to improve the basic plans already in place. As result of this discussion both parties agreed to meet again within 30 days to discuss the issue further.

With no further business to discuss on this date, VASEBM Richard Mason made a motion to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded by Treasurer Leslie Hamlett and moved forward unanimously.

Fraternally yours;

Dwight F. Burnside Recording Secretary